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Dates for your diary 2023 

 

October is 

Friday 6th October 2023 

 Year 3 Science Dome work-

shop (in school) 

 

Monday 9th October 2023 

 Year 4 Museum of London 

Docklands 

 

Wednesday 11th October 2023 

 Flu immunisation  sessions 

Reception – Year 6 

 
Thursday 12th October 2023 

 Year 1 visit to West Ham 

park 

 
Tuesday 17th October 2023 

 Reception visit to local 

Church 

 Year 6 Horniman  Museum 

visit (x2 classes) 

 

Friday 20th October 2023 

 Year 6 Horniman  Museum 

visit (x2 classes) 

 

Dear Brampton Family (Parents and Carers) 
It has been a successful month and as always, I am so impressed 
with our children’s enthusiasm and love of learning in school. I 
wanted to take this opportunity to share our school vision again: 
We will ensure that every single child and adult ‘shines’ and be-
comes the best and more that they can become. ‘Building Personal 
Success’.  
We are a rights respecting school and we are hoping to achieve our 

silver accreditation soon.  
The key articles that encompass everything we do are: 
Article 3  
‘Every decision we make has to be in the best interest of the child’ 
Article 29 (goals of education) 
‘Education must develop every child’s personality, talents and abilities to the full.’ 
 
Brampton moral statement  
At Brampton Primary School, we firmly believe that all children, regardless of their 
backgrounds, circumstances or starting points, are entitled to a broad and balanced 
education. This should inspire, enthuse and enable them to thrive now and in the 
future. We want children to have a wide range of experiences and opportunities, and 
to be able to make positive choices about the next stages in their lives. Children are 
at the centre of what we do; it is our intention that all are Building Personal Success.   
Reception and Nursery children, brand new to Brampton, have been incredible. They 
are settling beautifully while enjoying learning and making new friends. We are so 
pleased to welcome them and their families to our Brampton family.  
 
I would like to send out a warm thank you, to all the parent and carers who attended 
our parent forums this half term. The meetings were very positive with suggestions 
on how we can make our school even better.  The notes will be uploaded onto our 
website. Parents who were present please let us know if we missed anything on the 
notes.  
 
Our staff are incredibly hardworking and we are grateful for their hard work, commit-
ment and care towards the children’s education.  
 
I often say it is an absolute privilege to lead Brampton and to have your children in 
our care. It has been great having them all back in school. 
 
Please remember, you do not have to wait for parent forums to provide feedback on 
what we are doing well, and what we can do to be even better. Your views and feed-
back are always valued so please remember you can approach the senior leader-
ship team when we are out on the playground in the morning or afternoon and when 
we are at the gates; alternatively, you can ask for an appointment, email or call in. A 
member of the senior leadership team will always get back to you. We have our sug-
gestion box in the reception area too.  In partnership, we will reach and exceed our 
children’s true potential: Building Personal Success. 

 
Have a lovely weekend 

Mrs Paven Kettory     

Headteacher 

Learning Review parent/
carer meetings 

(in place of Parents’ evening) 

Thursday 19th October 2023 

1.30-7pm 

with individual time slots 

School closes early for pupils 

1:20pm 

Non uniform day 
Thursday 5th October 2023 

‘Awe and Wonder’ day  

 

Special events all day 

 

End of term assemblies 
Wednesday 18th—Thursday 

19th October 2023 
 

9.30am/2.30pm  
 

Details to follow 

Autumn Term 

Last day in school      

Friday 20th October 

 

Back to school 

Monday 30th October 

2023 



              

                  News from Year 1 

        

Birthdays in Year 1 

Roop, Arthur, Kaia 

It has been a fantastic start to our term this year. We started the term with our Inspiration Day, which was a 
huge success. The children were introduced to our topic this half term – Why can’t a meerkat live in the 
North Pole? The children watched videos showing people trekking in the North Pole and were immediately 
hooked in and asked exciting questions about the topic. They had the opportunity to participate in problem 
solving activities; they had to think carefully about items of clothing that would be appropriate to take to a 
hot place and a cold place. We had a wonderful discussion about the meaning of ‘perfection’ which is 
linked to the story we are reading in English; we generated and discussed philosophical questions such as: 
Can everything be perfect around us? Is the idea of perfection the same for everyone? 
 
In English this week, we have been reading the story Billy and the Beast by Nadia 
Shireen. It is a brilliant story about Billy: a hero of our time, Fatcat: her trusty   
sidekick and The Terrible Beast: cooking a Terrible Soup and lots of adorable    
animals getting worried! We have been focusing on descriptive language and 
really encouraging the children to use a range of interesting vocabulary. The  chil-
dren have been practising using their phonic skills to spell words to label pictures, 
write about their own terrible soup and write sentences using capital letters and 
full stops.  
 
In maths, the focus has been on numbers to 10; the children have been using   
various resources, such as egg cartons, ten frames and cubes to count using       
one-to-one correspondence and finding various strategies to support them when 
counting random objects. The children have been learning to use mathematical 
vocabulary such as: count on, count back, more, less and the same as, to compare 
numbers as well as learning about number bonds and number stories. At home, 
encourage your children to count objects around the house and in particular, 
counting on and counting back from any number below 10. 
 
In geography, we have been learning to locate the four countries of the UK. The 
children showed a great deal of enthusiasm when learning to locate and name 
the countries of the UK and the surrounding seas. 
 
In Religious Education, we have been talking about what makes us   special. The 
children had the opportunity to discuss and share with others, all the things that 
make them special. We will also be focusing on the question: How do we show 
we care for our family?  



 
   All About Me 

 

 

Rights Respecting Schools 
Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 
This weekend’s BTHL 29th / 30th September / 1st October 

Article 2 – All children, no matter where they live, what language they speak, their religion, gender or 
wealth, have exactly the same rights as everyone else. 

 

At the beginning of each new academic year, the teachers speak to their classes about the rules 
and the expectations around how we should be treated. 

 
What should we all be doing to ensure that every human has their rights respected? 

All about me 

Hi! My name is Habiba Khatun and I have been kindly asked to write all 

about me for our Brampton family. So where does one start when 

asked to talk about themselves? I have been a teacher for 7 years now 

working in schools within the area but have recently joined the BPS 

team. I am the youngest of 7 siblings (huge family I know) and the fa-

vourite aunt to 16 (and counting) nieces and nephews. I absolutely 

adore kids and knew I wanted to be a teacher since Year 3. I’m sure my 

siblings are aware of this since I’m always babysitting! 

I grew up locally surrounded by my family and cousins who all lived 

down the road. School was always so fun because I was always seeing 

my siblings or cousins around, either in the playground or in my classes. 

The teachers I had were amazing and so passionate about their role.      

I always told myself ‘I’d like to be a teacher like that’. I wanted to be                 

remembered by my students, years down the line as a teacher they 

loved and found fun and I really hope they do once they’re older.  

I love animals, I love nature and I absolutely love flowers. I love when 

the weathers warm (not hot) and I love dancing in the rain. I love going 

on road trips and exploring. I grew up in a safe and loving environment 

and even now, in my adult years, I am surrounded by people who are 

kind and caring. I want to make sure my students feel like that. I want 

my classroom to feel safe for them, somewhere where they will feel 

loved and happy.  

I’m looking forward to meeting the Brampton family and making fond memories. 



 

Rights Respecting Schools 
 

As a Rights Respecting School, children’s rights are at the forefront of our minds in every 

decision we make.   

.  

         Rights Respecting Schools & Specialist 
Subject Updates     

Article 2 -  All children, no matter where they live, what language they speak, their  religion,  
gender or wealth, have exactly the same rights as everyone else. 

Specialist Subject Update 

 

 

As a Rights Respecting School, we are proud to announce that the      
Article of the month for September has been Article 2                           
(Non-discrimination).    At Brampton we are an inclusive school that will 
never tolerate any kind of discrimination against any pupil or adult.       
     
Mrs Kettory has been leading assemblies throughout the month           
emphasising that we at  Brampton are up standers not bystanders.         
At home please talk to your child about what Article 2 means to them.  
How does this Article become real for them in their daily life?   

Spanish Update: Hola  a todos! 

 

This month, children have started learning Spanish from Nursery. They have 

been learning about greetings and numbers in Spanish. Children in Year 1 have 

also started to learn Spanish and they have been learning about greetings,    

numbers and some simple questions. ASD and PMLD children have also had 

their first Spanish lesson and they enjoyed singing along to the greetings song.  

 

Children in Year 4 have participated in a competition            

organized by the Global School Alliance to celebrate the           

European Day of Languages. The discussed the value of 

learning   a foreign language and the idea of learning a        

language as a bridge to another culture. 



 

             Other information 

For those parents and carers whose first language is not English we are sharing a link on how to use ‘Google 
Translate’.  
See below and click on the link:  
https://support.google.com/chrome/answer/173424?hl=en&co=GENIE.Platform%3DDesktop 

https://support.google.com/chrome/answer/173424?hl=en&co=GENIE.Platform%3DDesktop


 

                      Inclusion 

 

We are in need of old wellington boots 

(wellies) that your children may have out-

grown or no longer use. The sizes we need 

of are C9-C11 (no junior or adult sizes). 

These wellies will play a crucial role in our 

outdoor educational activities, allowing our 

children to learn, explore nature and en-

gage in hands-on learning while keeping 

their feet dry and comfortable. 

Simply drop off any old wellies at the office. 

Thank you 

 



 

                 Online safety 

ONLINE SAFETY 

Back to school photos  

With the excitement of a new school year and your child reaching a new milestone, 

many of us share photos of our child online without thinking about the associated 

risks. If you have posted or intend to post online, then try following these rules:  

 Are there any other children in the pictures you share online? If there are,  

do you have permission from their parent/carer to upload it?  

 Do not post any photos of your child that show their school logo/name or 

recognisable places by where they live. It can make it easy for people to find 

out their location. This is a particular risk to other        children, if they are in 

the photo.  

 Never include your child’s full name.  

 Would your child be happy for your comment/photo about them to be online? Remember what might 

be ‘cute’ now may be embarrassing to them in the future.  

 Make sure appropriate privacy settings are on. You could just share photos with those who you really 

want to share the photo with (grandparents etc.) via WhatsApp or iMessage rather than via social       

media.  

 

Roblox: a new checklist 

PEGI (Pan European Game Information) rate Roblox with the ‘Parental Guidance’ label (the icon is shown on 

the right). This is because of the huge level of user generated content within Roblox. It is rated for ‘teens’ on 

Google Play and 12+ on the App store.  

What should I be aware of?  

You can either use Roblox to create games or play games that other users have created. As a lot of the content 

is user generated, it may mean not all games will be suitable for your child to view/play. It is important to 

set up parental controls appropriate to your child.  

The 2023 Roblox Checklist created by SWGfL (South West gGrid for Learning) and the UK Safer Internet Centre 

in partnership with Roblox is now available to download here: New Roblox Checklist Available | SWGfL 

 

Rocket League 

Rocket League is rated as 13+ by PEGI. It is a game in which players use cars to play in 

football matches, and is available for free across a variety of platforms.  

What should I be aware of?  

If your child is under 13, their account will have chat and purchases disabled (unless 

you override these settings). For children over 13, you will need to disable/restrict 

these settings as appropriate. There is the option to play online with others as well as 

make purchases to enhance your car. You can set up appropriate parental controls by 

setting up an account with Epic Games and applying settings on your child’s device as 

well.  

You can find out more in this article: Rocket League Parental Controls | Vodafone UK 

https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/new-roblox-checklist-available/
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/newscentre/smart-living/digital-parenting/digital-parenting-pro/rocket-league/


       
  Other information  

 

.  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Do you fancy winning a lovely hamper or a box of luxury chocolate from 
Hotel?  

Please come to school and meet with our School Governors on Tuesday 
3rd October 2023 from 08:30am to 9:10am at the school playground.  

 

Pick your raffle ticket after speaking with a Governor for a chance to win. 

Write your child’s name and class on the back and put the ticket in the   
raffle box.  

 

The Governors look forward to seeing you next week Tuesday.   

Kind regards, 

School Governors 



       
  Other information and Menu   

MENU – WEEK 2 

 

.  

 


